MINUTES of the Society's Annual General Meeting held on Friday 12th October 2012 in the Ballroom of the Arts Centre, Stamford.

1. The Society’s President, Mr Rock, was delayed by a late-running train. 

2. Apologies for Absence 

Mr & Mrs M Atkinson, Mrs I Bacon, Col. W Clements, Mr & Mrs J Davies, Mrs M Davies, Mrs A Fairmann, Mr & Mrs D Grove, Mr & Mrs P Heath, Mr G Hopkinson, Mrs E McCrossan, Mr & Mrs D Nicol, Mrs G Parsley, Mrs M Sims, Mr & Mrs B Smith, Mr H Smith, Ms A Sutherland, Mr M Thompson, Mrs A Wheeler, Miss A Williams & L Dunn.
3. Minutes & Matters Arising
 The Minutes of the 2011 AGM were accepted and signed as a true record. There were no Matters Arising.      

4. Chairman’s Report

Mrs Gibbs thanked Mr Rock for his help and support, and extended thanks to all the Committee for their help. In particular, Mrs Williams, who had edited the Newsletter for several years, and Mr Stevens, who had made a huge contribution, were thanked for all their efforts as both had decided to cut down on their workload in 2013. 

It had been another successful year, with interesting talks and tours and the first annual coffee morning to be held at St Leonard’s Priory. There were many interesting events planned for 2013, including 2 sponsored talks at the Arts Centre.

Soon the Urban Group would become a welcome addition to the Civic Society with their many greening projects. As part of the 50th Anniversary celebrations, funding had been secured, in conjunction with All Saints PCC, for the conservation and creation of a replica Sundial for All Saints Church, with associated educational activities. 

Finally, she thanked all Members for their continuing support.

5. Treasurer’s Report 
Full details of the Accounts were circulated before the meeting. The income from subscriptions and Gift Aid had  exceeded the running expenses, although by a smaller amount than in the previous year. The events had produced a surplus and there were sufficient funds in hand for future activities.

6. Election of Chairman
The election of Mrs Gibbs as Chairman was proposed by Mr Stevens, seconded by Mr Sockett and carried unanimously.

7. Election of Officers
The election of the Officers was proposed by Ms Meads, seconded by Mrs Stanier and carried unanimously.

8. Election of Committee
The election of the Committee en bloc was proposed by Mr Grimes, seconded by Mrs Sockett and carried unanimously.

9. Any Other Business
There was no further business.

After the close of AGM business the Chairman thanked Mr John Smith and Mr John Plumb for the Society’s achievements under their Chairmanship, was sorry that Mr David Heeley could not attend, thanked Mrs Janet Sears for her contribution as Secretary for many years, and welcomed Mr Stephen Hart, who had been a founder member.

During the party, the President thanked everyone for attending the 50th Anniversary celebration, and hoped that this fantastic institution would continue for many more years.

Chairman’s Report
I would like to welcome you all to the 2013 Civic Society AGM, and a particularly warm welcome to our speaker, Nick Boles, who is both our MP and Minister for Planning, and who I suspect is going to be fielding some interesting questions later on!
As always, it is a pleasure to thank Orlando for his help and support during the year; particularly so this year, when 24 lucky members had an unforgettable evening with him and Miranda at Burghley House. 
My thanks also to all the committee members who, as usual have helped enormously; without their efforts we could not continue. In particular, my thanks to Melanie and Martin, Secretary and Treasurer respectively, and a special thanks to Chris Stanier, who is standing down this year after many years on the Committee, although she will continue to provide some background assistance. Many of you will have enjoyed the Heritage Open day events, not only this year, but in previous years, and Chris has been instrumental in organising them. Chris, we have a small thank you for you – can you come and collect it?
I should also mention Peter Stevens, who as many of you know has had a major operation recently. He is not here tonight, but I am delighted to report that he is recovering well. 
We had a good year; events included return visits by Stuart Orme and Stephen Alford and a talk at the Arts Centre by Dr King, Chairman of the Sundial Society.
We also introduced the concept of a Members’ evening; this is a meeting round the fire at Browne’s for an informal chat and a glass of wine to discuss ideas for the Society’s future. Those who came enjoyed it and we will repeat the experience this year. 
The coffee morning at St Leonard’s Priory looks like it may turn into a regular event; for the second year running, we had fine weather!
Visits included trips to Tolethorpe and Milton Hall.
The Heritage Open Days in September had the theme “material matters”, including visits to Stamford's Churches, walks round the town looking at the stone used as building material and an exhibition of Colleyweston slate. This was the one time the weather was not kind, particularly on the Sunday.
We changed the format of the Newsletter this year; it now comes out every two months and so we can keep it up to date with news and events. I am pleased to see that more organisations are coming to us asking us to report on something that might be of interest to members; recently we have publicised the exhibition at the Priest’s House at Easton and the work of the CCT, for example. 
The website has had a makeover and we are now on both Face Book and Twitter. The latter will be used to publicise news and Face Book will carry details of plans submitted to the committee, so you can comment if you wish. These are experimental; if we find they don’t get a lot of use, then we will think again.
This time last year, I reported on the start of the Sundial project; as you know, the old All Saints’ sundial is now safely in the Church and the new one looks down on Red Lion Square. The project continues with a series of lectures, visits and demonstrations about Stamford; many of these are for local children, but some will be for adults and details will be in the Newsletters.

As you will hear in a minute from Martin, our finances are in a healthy state, and  we hope to take on a new project. Many of you will have seen the Town Trails published some time ago by LCC. They are now out of print, and supplies of many are low or non-existent. LCC apparently do not have the funds to deal with this. Of particular concern is one that is very appropriate for us. Here it is, the Stone Trail. This is an important document; there aren’t many known copies of this! So, we are currently in discussions with LCC about helping them with the reprinting costs.
The Urban Group, who concern themselves with issues around Stamford are now part of the Civic Society. Completed projects this year include the repainting of the bollards and lampposts on Vence Walk on the Meadows and greening work throughout the town. They are also running the QR code project to enable visitors to find out more about the town’s buildings. The pilot project of about 50 sites is almost ready to go live, and we are talking to SKDC about planning issues for putting plaques on listed buildings, I have a sample here of what we are proposing……..
Coming events  include a private visit to Peterborough Museum in November and talks on a variety of subjects ranging from Chinese concubines to historic pubs in the spring.  Another talk by Gil Darby is scheduled, and we are also arranging one by Hirst Conservation about damage to stone – so that should be of particular interest to those  who live in Stamford’s centre. 
We are planning visits to King’s Lynn and a special tour of Oakham castle in the summer. Details will of course be in the Newsletter.
My final thanks are as usual to all our members, for all your support throughout the year. As usual, we will be serving a glass or so of wine after the meeting, and I hope you will stay on for that.
Gwyneth Gibbs
October 2013

Treasurer’s Report to Stamford Civic Society.

The Receipts and Payments Account for year ended 31st July 2013 is attached.

The general income has remained similar to last year but was supplemented by £950 from the sale of the Goldmark Gallery Stamford prints

The subscriptions, donations and interest have covered our running expenses with a surplus of £1446.  Ignoring the £950 this is slightly less than the previous year.  

The income from events exceeded the expenses by £325 mainly  because of the  talks in the Arts Centre.

The general balance in hand has thus increased by £1771 to £8211.  This is more then we need but there are activities planned which will use up some of these funds.

The Sundial Project received money from the Heritage Lottery Fund, Skells Trust and private donations.  Money has been spent leaving £3945 in hand which will be used as the Project continues.

We have taken over the Urban Group funds from the defunct Town Centre Partnership.  We hold £3992 to be use on Urban Group projects.

Martin Grimes 
August 2013
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	Receipts & Payments Account for Year Ended 31st July 2013

	2011/12
	General Fund
	
	
	2012/13
	
	

	1780
	
	Subscriptions
	
	
	
	1797
	

	241
	
	Donations
	
	
	
	196
	

	434
	
	Tax Refunds on Gift Aid
	
	451
	

	20
	
	Interest
	
	
	
	181
	

	
	
	Goldmark Gallery-Print Sales
	
	950
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	-413
	
	Administration Costs
	
	
	-705
	

	-254
	
	Room Hire & AGM Costs
	
	-717
	

	-936
	
	Newsletter & Website
	
	
	-272
	

	-318
	
	Civic Voice
	
	
	
	-330
	

	
	
	St Leonard's Priory Costs
	
	-105
	

	554
	
	Surplus of Subs etc. over running costs
	1446
	

	2197
	
	Event Receipts
	
	
	2460
	
	

	-1512
	
	Event Payments
	
	-1890
	
	

	-245
	
	Insurance
	
	
	-245
	
	

	440
	
	Surplus on Events
	
	
	325
	

	994
	
	Excess of Receipts over Payments
	1771
	

	5446
	
	Balance in Hand at Beginning
	
	6440
	

	6440
	
	General Balance in Hand at End
	8211
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Restricted Funds
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Sundial Project at Beginning
	465
	
	

	1192
	
	Sundial Project Receipts
	29575
	
	

	-727
	
	Sundial Project Payments
	-26095
	3945
	

	
	
	Urban Group Receipts
	
	4336
	
	

	
	
	Urban Group Payments
	-344
	3992
	

	6905
	
	Total Balances at End
	
	
	16148
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Held as Follows:
	
	
	
	

	1417
	
	Current Account
	
	
	3479
	

	5488
	
	Deposit Accounts
	
	
	12669
	

	6905
	
	Total in Hand
	
	
	
	16148
	

	
	
	Other Assets:
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Information Boards, Audio System &  Projector
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Martin D Grimes
	Treasurer
	06/09/13
	
	


